Arborfield SCC Regular Meeting

Feb.25, 2021
Present: Lina, Patrick, Erin, Julie, Mavis, Stacey, Melissa, Natassia
1-Called to order by Lina @ 6:15pm
2-Minutes read fromJan.26/2021 meeting by Erin, no errors or omissions adopted by Julie, 2" by Mavis

3-Principals Report- NESD hasn’t received the grant for water stations as of yet. Gift Certificates for the
Wolves Leaders will be purchased March1-5 and receipt will be given to Julie for reimbursement.
Transportation hasn’t given any more clarification on what will happen with Lenny Lindsays route. They
are saying there is still a lack of qualified drivers and not sure if there will be a bus on a regular basis.
Newsletters between teachers and families has been going really well and there has been a huge
positive response with that. Tape a teacher to the wall will no longer take place as NESD feels it is
unsafe, the staff and SRC will pool money together for a donation close to $1300.00 going towards
Telemiricle. Winter fest will not take place due to Covid rules, at the Staff meeting an elementary option
will be questioned and will find out if the SCC can supply hot dogs and hot chocolate for the kids.

4-Financials- Julie $2660.29 balance end of January 2021 with outstanding Mavis $174.00 (cookies), Lina
$221.78 (shovels) and Julie ( juice boxes) There should be $2264.51 end of February (minus Julies total)

5-New Business

Patrick wondered if the SCC would be interested in helping out the Graduating class with
supplying a rental for a tent for their Grad. He will look into this and get a quote into the SCC.

Kindergarten registration has been coming in higher than expected, there will possibly be 12-14
students instead of the 6-10 previously thought. If this is the case there will need to be a reevaluation
with the K,1, 2 class as there will be over 23 students for 1 teacher. EA’s are highly needed in the
elementary end for added support.

Sliding will not be able to take place this year due to COVID 19 regulations, but Patrick will look
into the possibility of cohort excursions.

Family literacy week in Arborfield, Patrick will look into different options at the next staff
meeting and Scholastic Books to see if they sponsor events like this.

Chair- Lina Ralph
Secretary- Mavis McCrea
Treasurer-Julie Gray

Lina nominates Mavis to take the position of Secretary, Mavis accepts, all in favor.



Melissa Gray and Natassia Chadyk will send their contact info to Lina.

Next meeting to take place via Zoom March 17, 2021 @ 9:30am

Meeting adjourned by Lina @ 6:50pm



